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National Labor Relations Board § 101.25 

dismisses the petition or makes other 
disposition of the matter. Should the 
Regional Director conclude that an 
election is warranted, the Director 
fixes the basis of eligibility of voters 
and the place, date, and hours of bal-
loting. The mechanics of arranging the 
balloting, the other procedures for the 
conduct of the election, and the post-
election proceedings are the same, in-
sofar as appropriate, as those described 
in § 101.19, except that the Regional Di-
rector’s rulings on any objections to 
the conduct of the election or chal-
lenged ballots are final and binding, 
unless the Board, on an application by 
one of the parties, grants such party 
special permission to appeal from the 
Regional Director’s rulings. The party 
requesting such review by the Board 
must do so promptly, in writing, and 
state briefly the grounds relied on. 
Such party must also immediately 
serve a copy on the other parties, in-
cluding the Regional Director. Neither 
the request for review by the Board nor 
the Board’s grant of such review oper-
ates as a stay of any action taken by 
the Regional Director, unless specifi-
cally so ordered by the Board. If the 
Board grants permission to appeal, and 
it appears to the Board that substan-
tial and material factual issues have 
been presented with respect to the ob-
jections to the conduct of the election 
or challenged ballots, it may order that 
a hearing be held on such issues or 
take other appropriate action. 

(c) If the Regional Director believes, 
after preliminary investigation of the 
petition, that there are substantial 
issues which require determination be-
fore an election may be held, the Direc-
tor may order a hearing on the issues. 
This hearing is followed by Regional 
Director or Board decision and direc-
tion of election, or other disposition. 
The procedures to be used in connec-
tion with such hearing and posthearing 
proceedings are the same, insofar as 
they are applicable, as those described 
in §§ 101.20 and 101.21, except that the 
parties may not file briefs with the Re-
gional Director or the Board unless 
special permission therefor is granted, 
but may state their respective legal po-
sitions fully on the record at the hear-
ing, and except that any request for re-
view must be filed promptly after 

issuance of the Regional Director’s de-
cision. 

(d) Should the parties so desire, they 
may, with the approval of the Regional 
Director, resolve the issues as to the 
unit, the conduct of the balloting, and 
related matters pursuant to informal 
consent procedures, as described in 
§ 101.19(a). 

(e) If a petition has been filed which 
does not meet the requirements for 
processing under the expedited proce-
dures, the Regional Director may proc-
ess it under the procedures set forth in 
subpart C. 

§ 101.24 Final disposition of a charge 
which has been held pending inves-
tigation of the petition. 

(a) Upon the determination that the 
issuance of a direction of election is 
warranted on the petition, the Re-
gional Director, absent withdrawal of 
the charge, dismisses it subject to an 
appeal to the General Counsel in Wash-
ington, DC. 

(b) If, however, the petition is dis-
missed or withdrawn, the investigation 
of the charge is resumed, and the ap-
propriate steps described in § 101.22 are 
taken with respect to it. 

§ 101.25 Appeal from the dismissal of a 
petition, or from the refusal to 
process it under the expedited pro-
cedure. 

If it is determined after investigation 
of the representation petition that fur-
ther proceedings based thereon are not 
warranted, the Regional Director, ab-
sent withdrawal of the petition, dis-
misses it, stating the grounds therefor. 
If it is determined that the petition 
does not meet the requirements for 
processing under the expedited proce-
dure, the Regional Director advises the 
petitioner of the determination to 
process the petition under the proce-
dures described in subpart C. In either 
event, the Regional Director informs 
all the parties of such action, and such 
action is final, although the Board may 
grant an aggrieved party permission to 
appeal from the Regional Director’s ac-
tion. Such party must request such re-
view promptly, in writing, and state 
briefly the grounds relied on. Such 
party must also immediately serve a 
copy on the other parties, including 
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